
 

17th December 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am writing to inform you of arrangements for the start of the Spring Term 2022, following direction from the 
Welsh Government Education Minister as detailed in the enclosed letter from Mr Richards-Downes, Director of 
Education.   
 
In January, we will continue with existing measures at school, including a one-way system to facilitate 
movement around the school, face coverings to continue to be worn at all times when indoors, including in 
classrooms, hand washing/sanitisers to be used on entry to the school site and every room. Pupils who are 
participating in the LFT testing programme are asked to test 3 times a week from the return to school. 
Additional testing kits can be collected from reception from Tuesday 4th January.  
 
We will reintroduce an enhanced cleaning schedule and please be advised that year group bubbles will be 
reimplemented from 6th January.  
 
Currently, we expect pupils in years 11, 12 and 13 will return to school on Thursday 6th January from 8.30am 
and the pupils in remaining year groups on Friday 7th January from 8.30am. At present, we are planning for 
this to be on site as normal but please understand that circumstances may change depending on the changing 
public health situation. I will of course keep you fully informed as soon as I am in receipt of any new 
information.  
 
We realise that for some families this may cause some concern and would ask that you email your child’s Key 
stage Leader, with any difficulties so that we can look into how we can assist your individual circumstances.  
 
All pupils and students, except those who are medically exempt, should have their own face covering. I am 
grateful for your assistance in ensuring that your child/ren is provided with one. Please do not send pupils to 
school who have covid symptoms.  
 
I would like to thank you for your continued support in ongoing and exceptionally challenging times 
and to ask you to continue to follow government guidelines to keep our community safe. Finally, I 
hope you have a restful Christmas and enjoy the time with family and friends where you are able.  
 
Look after yourselves and look after each other.  

 
Mrs F. Kite BA (Hons) PGCE, CLT, FoCT, MCCT, NPQH 
Headteacher / Prifathro 
Ysgol Harri Tudur/ Henry Tudor School  


